| P Bosnia and Herzegovina takes steps to comply with Third Energy
Package

An Energy Community Secretariat delegation headed by Director Kopac participated in a
ministerial meeting on Bosnia and Herzegovina’s obligations under the Energy Community
Treaty. Bosnia and Herzegovina was represented by State Minister of Foreign Trade and
Economic Relations, Mirko Sarovi¢, Energy Minister of Republic of Srpska, Petar Doki¢, and
Energy Minister of Federation of Bosnia and Herzegovina, Nermin Dzindic.

The Ministerial meeting was able to put the final touches on the draft Third Energy Package
compliant electricity market law. The law will now undergo legal scrubbing before being
submitted to Parliament in mid-May 2016. It was agreed that only one more round of
consultations would be required to finalise the draft gas market law, which would transpose
the Third Energy Package requirements in Bosnia and Herzegovina and could be ready in
May. Welcoming the outcomes of the meeting, Director Kopac said: “If Bosnia and
Herzegovina finalizes the draft gas market law and submits it to the Parliament before the
summer, it will be on good track to jump out of the measures adopted by the 2015
Ministerial Council for failure to adopt compliant gas market legislation”.

The meeting participants agreed to establish dedicated working groups to steer the
implementation of the Energy Efficiency Directive and the Oil Stocks Directive. In addition,
Bosnia and Herzegovina committed to submitting a roadmap on the implementation of the
Sulphur in Fuels Directive to the Secretariat until June 2016. The non-implementation of the
Sulphur in Fuels Directive is currently subject to a dispute settlement procedure.
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